


planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk I
-----Original Message-----
From: Susan King  
Sent: 02 January 2024 12:02
To: Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk>
Subject: Oxford Plan 2040 ref SP13 Iffley Horse fields/Meadow Lane
Dear Planning,
Please remove SP 13 from the proposed Oxford Plan 2040. A development here in
the middle of the Conservation Area would be extremely detrimental to the
community. I list some reason against the development:
1. Meadow Lane is designated a Quiet Route. Many people use it daily for walking,
cycling and jogging. These numbers are greatly increased at the week-ends when
whole families are out walking.
2. A development here will change the nature of the Lane itself. Resurfacing will
cause the loss of green verges and hedgerows and the wildlife therein; all that
make it a village lane.
3. The no car policy within the development will cause parking problems in Church
Way which is the winding narrow road which carries all traffic to and from the
village - it being a cul-de-sac.
4. The village needs the green field now, more than ever since there is so much
development in and around Oxford and indeed further along Meadow Lane there is
proposed development. The destruction of a green field is the destruction of
wildlife. The fields are lungs and we need to breathe.
5. The Council is an elected body and should listen to the wishes of the electorate,
not go blindly forward following its own agenda. There was considerable opposition
to this development yet here it is still on the Proposed Oxford Plan 2040. I urge you
to remove it.
Yours sincerely
Susan King (Mrs.)
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